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NAVAJO NATION SUPREME COURT OPINION COMPILATION NOW FOR SALE 

The Navajo Reporter Vol. 9 is now for sale. The Navajo Reporter volumes are compilations of 

the opinions of the Supreme Court of the Navajo Nation. Volume 9 contains fully indexed and 

digested opinions from January 2006 through December 2012, as well as selected examples of 

decisions from the Navajo Nation district and family courts that applied Diné bi beenahazʹáanii. 

This volume is produced under the imprint of the Navajo Nation Supreme Court. 

The Supreme Court had previously announced the Reporter was released; however, several 

errors were found and the book had to be reprinted.  

Publishing the book of opinions helps the Judicial Branch to fulfill its responsibility to educate 

the people on Diné Fundamental Law per Navajo Nation Council Resolution No. CN-69-02.   

http://www.navajocourts.org/


In the Foreword, former Acting Chief Justice Allen Sloan stated, “The publication of the Navajo 

Reporter Volume 9 is a step forward for our people and court practitioners to become familiar 

with the application of our laws and to have confidence that our laws are to be respected and 

accepted.” 

Sloan also noted that Supreme Court staff and Navajo students assisted with the publication of 

the latest volumes. Several student workers helped the Supreme Court with the editing of the 

book.  

“It is very important for the Navajo Nation Judicial Branch to continue with its efforts to update 

and publish case laws and rules which are an integral part of the Diné judicial system. Judicial 

Branch is always grateful for the efforts of individuals and entities who contribute to this 

ongoing process,” Acting Chief Justice Thomas J. Holgate said. 

The Navajo Reporter Vol. 9 is available for sale through the Navajo Nation Supreme Court for 

$100, not including shipping and handling fees. Please contact Michael V. Smith, Supreme Court 

Clerk, at (928) 871-6763 or visit our website at www.navajocourts.org for more information 

about ordering this and other volumes of the Navajo Reporter.  
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